                                   Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Bridport RFC

                                           Held at the Pavilion, Bridport Leisure Centre

                                                    Thursday 23rd May 2019 at 7.30pm

Present :                   See Attached List

Prior to the meeting starting the chairman, Julian Hussey, asked the assembled to stand for a minutes silence in memory of the clubs groundsman Clive Greening who had passed away a few days prior to the meeting.

The president, Peter Brook, said he had spoken to Clive’s wife Jane and sent a sympathy card.

He reminised over Clive’s involvement with the club and his commitment to the club and said his legacy to the club will be the great pitches he had created. It will be the clubs responsibility to maintain these pitches in memory of Clive. 
Rory Greening thanked the club for the kind messages the family had received.

Apologies:    Ian Church, David Page, John Simpson.
Minutes of the Last AGM

 Allan Staerck proposed and Stuart Briggs seconded minutes of last AGM be approved.

Matters Arising :    None
Chairmans Report :

Julian Hussey said although this hasn’t been the season we were hoping for, it has still been an honour to be chairman during the last year. He would like to thank the committee for all their help and support during the past year and looked forward to continuing in the chairman’s role if re-elected.

The club had hoped its 50th year would be a strong one, especially as we had managed to stay up on the last day of the previous season

The core of the team remained positive and tried their hardest but injury to key players and a depleted squad made games challenging. However, even when travelling with a player short the team tried their best.

However the inevitable happened and we were relegated this season. This has now seen a change in the clubs coaching structure as we have several colts coming into senior rugby and positive numbers in the club that is encouraging that going forward, the young colts will be able to support the senior side.

Elsewhere in the club it is very good to see the junior section is in a strong position and he thanked Noel Gregory for co-ordinating the juniors.

The 10’s tournament last season was a success and will be held again on Saturday 17th August.

He thanked Stuart Briggs for all the good publicity he gave the club with his reports and articles in papers and his liaison with the clubs VP’s.

He also said the club were very lucky to have the services of St Johns Ambulance each week at all games.

Peter Brook’s invaluable work with Vice Presidents is a major income stream for the club and also Kathy and Stuart Briggs work alongside Peter in keeping them informed of club activities is a tremendous help.

Grounds maintenance also forms part of our income and a group of club volunteers do this to give us some of the finest pitches to play on. What a legacy Clive has left us.  

To see the clubhouse packed with folks on a Saturday and Sunday, whether it is a home game or watching autumn internationals and 6 nations makes him realise more and more what we have to build on. The fact that people want to watch rugby played, then this is the place to be.

Over the last few months he has been gladdened that players have shown an interest in wanting to be involved in various tasks and he believes this attitude will move the club forward.

Over the summer months the club hopes to refurbish the kitchen alongside a couple of other projects.

To finish he thanked his wife and daughter, Karen and Jasmine, for their incredible support throughout the year, not just to him but to the club in general. 

Treasurers Report :

Stuart King presented the audited accounts of club to the meeting. The clubs turnover had been £50,213 that showed a loss on the year of £2,209

Junior membership had been very good, helped by the new card payment system.

Main income was £6,200 sponsors draw - £5,565 donations from Round Table and local sponsor - £4,320 VP donations - £3,201 grass cutting contract - £1,125 fundraising - £2,578 RFU sponsorship and £3,100 from new 100 club. He thanked all those club members involved with this fund raising.

He said the bar turnover had decreased from  £30,000 down to £24,000 and with Leisure Centre costs rising partly owing to increased Repair and Maintenance, the club owes the LC £3,100 for this seasons tenancy.

Expenditure showed extra costs this season of £2,190 for match physios and £977 for junior trophies we did not have last year. There was credit card costs of £77 but the use of this had increased membership payments.

Junior catering showed a loss of £2,464 but Karen Hussey pointed out that these costs included providing the senior meals on match days and was therefore a shared club expenditure.

He said overall the accounts were not too bad considering this seasons extra expenses and with increased stock in hand the club assets were £71,909. However he said the club should still be wary of any future unnecessary spending.

Junior Report :

Noel Gregory reported on the season for the junior section

Objectives were to ensure a strong well trained section across all age groups, enjoying competetive rugby with intention of retaining players who eventually progress through to colts and senior club rugby.

The Season had nearly 200 players registered playing 137 fixtures. The newest recruits at U7/U8 years are showing healthy and enthusiastic response to training and games, and he congratulated the coaches working with this age group. 

There are squads of 20 plus players in age groups U11/12/13/15’s and a healthy colts section which have begun to supply the senior side. Sixteen junior coaches and parents attended a variety of courses with one level 2 qualification. The club has level 1 & 2 qualified coaches at U10/12/13/14/15 age groups.

The Challenge the club has is a lack of L1/2  coaches coming through and no qualified coaches at U10/12’s

Better qualified coaches leads to higher retention levels comes from RFU research. We have a serious shortage of referees, which becomes challenging once contested scrums come in at U13 and full laws at U14/15/16. 

In order to encourage people to qualify as coaches or referees, it has been agreed that those attending courses will receive a discounted subscription for their own child/children.

Recruitment is helped by ongoing training sessions in local schools at primary and secondary level. A summer day of ‘Rugby Training Camp’ is planned for primary age prospective players held at the club and led by the clubs junior coaches. The five registration Sundays in September will be advertised and leaflets handed to staff and children at school training sessions. Online registration will also be introduced.

Future activities will be Exeter Chiefs holding another’ Summer Day Training Camp’ at ground.

The twinning visit to French club Lege-Cap-Ferret with U14/15’s competing in France will take place 30th May to 2nd June this summer. The clubs president, chairman and club captain will go on tour in preparation for return visit by French senior side to our club 30th August to 2nd September.

Although certain challenges remain, especially in persuading more parents as volunteers, coaches and referees, the junior section of the club is in a healthy position and continues to compete and win against far bigger club in Dorset/Wilts and beyond

Appointment of Offiers : 

a/  President                    : Peter Brook accepted the clubs over to appoint him.

                                             Peter said he was honoured to accept in clubs 50th year and will do his best for club.

                                             He thanked Julian and Noel and all those that work hard for club. He commended the

                                             players for their attitude in a difficult season and said relegation may be a blessing in

                                             disguise. He thanked the new club physios for their efforts with the players.                                      

b/  Chairman                   : Julian Hussey elected. Only nomination                                                                                                                                                     

c/  Vice-Chairman          : Gavin Norman elected. Only nomination.                           

d/  Secretary                   : Simon Hussey elected. Only nomination.

                                          : Kathy Briggs elected to be minute secretary. She will start in November.   

                                            The president took the opportunity to thank the retiring secretary John Patten for the

                                            last 10 years as secretary. John was presented with an engraved glass tankard and a

                                            club cap.

                                            In recognition of his active membership over the last 49 years, John was made an

                                           ‘Honorary Life Member’ to become the clubs fifth such member.                                   

e/  Treasurer                  : Stuart King elected. Only nomination. Ayo Fraser will shadow Stuart over season with

                                            a view to take over the following season.                                     

f/   Junior Chairman      : Noel Gregory elected. Only nomination.
g/  Fixture Secretary     : Kevin Harte elected. Only nomination.                                                                                                                                                         

h/  1st Team Manager   : Tom Gamwell elected. Only nomination.                                                                

i/   1st Team Captain      : Harry Richardson elected. Only nomination.                                                  

j/  Social Secretary         : Mitch Waters elected. Only nomination.
k/  Grounds                     : Guy Livingston elected to run team of volunteers.                       

l/  VP Co-ordinator        : Peter Brook elected. Only nomonation.                                                                                                                                               

m/  Publicity Officer      : Stuart Briggs elected. Only nomination.

n/ GMS Registration     : Guy Livingston elected. Only nomination. Jesse Johnson will support with junior GMS.

o/ Volunteer Co-ord.    : Committee to appoint.                               

Any Other Business :
a/ Karen Hussey asked that the grill on oven is cleaned this season. Peter Brook to talk to LC.

b/ Rob Sullivan asked if club was open for world cup games. It is intention for club to open as well as have

     SKY for pre world cup friendlies.

c/ Stuart Briggs said the club were looking for new outside caterers following problems with VP lunch and 

Annual dinner.

d/ John Trump asked what controls club would have on new kitchen if high expense of club funds is spent on

renovation. Secretary said a meeting with LC manager had taken place on use, but it was in the interest of

the club that both us and LC should benefit from use of facility. Committee will review and control.

Club Presentations :

As there was no club dinner this year club awards were made after AGM meeting by Tom Gamwell.

Young Player of the Year     - Paul Mullaney

                                                   Special mentions to Oscar Tompkins and Harrison Crane.

Player of the Year.                - Harry Richardson.

Clubman of the Year            - Kathy and Stuart Briggs.

                                                   Stuart said they moved to Bridport 7 years ago and were immediately made 

                                                   welcome at the club by Peter Brook. They enjoy the community atmosphere at

                                                   the club.

100 Club Ties were presented to Daragh McLoughlin and Rob Sullivan.

No Further Business the meeting closed at 9.20pm

Club Chairman

Julian Hussey

